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Name Position Telephone 

Gary Betar President 6288 7045 

Peter Richards V.President 6299 8374 

Terry Graham 2nd V.President 6281 1795 

James  
Jonklaas 

Secretary 6292 8436 (h) 

John Kearns Treasurer 6254 7721 (h) 

Jon Vogel Pub. Officer   

George Fane H&H 6281 2758 

Terry Graham H&H 6281 1795 

John 
Pethybridge 

Skeet 6227 1296 

Shaun Watson Skeet 6291 1064 

Nelson Cox Simulated Field 6297 4660 

Andrew  
Paddison 

Simulated Field 6201 7840 

Rodney Kneipp 5 Stand 6286 6966 

Steve/Suzy 
Balogh 

ISSF Trap 
&Skeet 

62382728 

Russell 
Stephenson 

Maintenance 6292 4153 

Ian Latter 
OH&S, Range 
Safety,  
Newsletter 

6258 6079 

Andrew  
Paddison 

Caretaker 6201 7840 
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Simulated Field—October 1/2 

Members Service Award 3 

Corporate Day 3 

Sporting Clays—October 4 

American Skeet—October 4 

Corporate Sporting Clays 5 

American Skeet—November 5 

New Shooters Day—November 5 

Sporting Clays—November 5 

Simulated Field—November 6 

Sponsors 6&7 

Simulated Field - October 
Sixty four participants enjoyed the October F&G 
event which included an (off the gun) side by side 
component that was generously sponsored by 
Fyshwick Firearms. Visitors came from Cooma, 
Goulburn and Bermagui and it was pleasing to see 
a few new faces around the club. The number of 
assistant range setters on Saturday, the friendly 
service and lunch time treats provided by Lorraine 
in the canteen and the professional support from 
John Kearns in the front office all helped make for 
a successful event and we sincerely thank you all 
for your contributions. 
 
High Gun: Bill Warriner 89 
AA Grade: Andrew Paddison 80 
A Grade: Ian Latter 87, Simon Weeding 86, Mark 
Rabbe and Chris Robinson 83 
B Grade: Mark Lazzaro 81, Lincoln Green 75, 
Malcolm Gregg 74 
C Grade: Nigel Page 70, Chris Rabbe 69 
Ladies: Emma Stockley 61, Dot Dewsbury 52 
Juniors: Michael Tot 61, Jim Fanning 53, Matthew 
Biddle 51 
Vets: John Taylor 56/75 
SBS: Phil Craig 85, John Sankey 82, Ed Oslins  
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Field & Game Australia - 
Member Service Award 
During the year a proposal was put to the 
Committee of the Canberra International Clay 
Target Club to nominate one of our longest 
standing and hardest working members to be 
considered for receiving the Field & Game 
Australia ‘Member Service Award’. 
Essentially, the Member Service Award is a 
formal recognition of exceptional contributions 
towards supporting the ideals and membership 
of FGA over an extended period of time. Four 
written nominations detailing the length and 
nature of various contributions made were 
forwarded to the FGA Board for review. The 
nominations reflected the positive impact of the 
enormous amount of voluntary work 
undertaken, the different clubs that have 
benefitted from it and the clear respect and 
significant gratitude fellow branch members 
hold. After consideration, the FGA Board 
deemed the efforts of Mr John Taylor to be 
most worthy of receiving the prestigious FGA 
Member Service Award. At the November 
Field & Game club shoot, John was presented 
with the lovely framed award which will be 
proudly displayed in our clubhouse. On behalf 
of the Committee and the members of the 
CICTC we would like to express our sincerest 
gratitude to John for the decades of selfless 
dedication he has so freely given. 

Corporate Day  
In late October, Canberra International  hosted a 
Corporate Day for members of the Civil 
Contractors Federation who were holding their 
Annual National Four Day Conference in Canberra.  
Three hundred members attended the conference 
with attendees trying a variety of activities on their 
free day. Eighteen elected to try a half day clay 
target shooting experience with Canberra.  After a 
variety of practice targets, participants shot  a 12 
target mini comp which included Incomer, Skeet 
and Rabbit targets. High Gun for the morning went 
to Gary  Rogers principle of Coast Wide Civil of 
Wollongong. 
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American Skeet - October 
Sunday 17th October was a cool and sunny day and 
the usual small group of dedicated skeet shooters 
attended. The results are as follows: 
 
1st A: & O/L R Kneipp  96/100 
1st B: S Balogh 95/100 
2nd B: I Latter  89/100 
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Sporting Clays—October 
Twenty one shooters from Canberra and 
surrounding district attended the August Five Stand 
which consisted of two 50 Target  events.  The 
morning was frosty but cleared to a fine day with 
the occasional cold breeze to remind us that Winter 
was still here. 
Again Course Planners broke with convention and 
the stands were located to the left and about inline 
with the far edge of the skeet houses (soon we will 
be down the paddock).  Shooters were presented 
with a broad range of targets which were quite  a 
challenge and  this  was reflected in the scores. 
 
EVENT 1 
A Grade   Andrew Paddison   43/50 
B Grade   Bill Warriner  43/50 
C Grade   Sue Balogh   32/50 
EVENT 2 
A Grade   Andrew Paddison          46/50 
B Grade   Bill Warriner  44/50 
C Grade   Sue Balogh   41/50   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Corporate sporting Clays  
Ryan Banks and eleven friends chose Canberra for 
a three day Bucks excursion before his up-coming 
marriage. 
Part of his time away was an afternoon of clay 
target shooting with the club on the Friday 
afternoon.  This was on the recommendation of a 
work friend who had attended a simular day with 
Canberra Inter.  The group shot familiarization 
targets before a a fairly serious mini comp  (with 
suitable heckling). 
The group were accommodated in the city and 
planned  golfing on the Saturday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

American Skeet—November 
Three squads attended the November skeet day.  
The earlier forecast showers did not eventuate and 
conditions were ideal for shooting - sunny,  
minimum cloud with L&V winds.  Rodney Kniepp 
missed his 100 badge by one target but still a fine 
performance to take out High Gun. 
A/OA        Rodney Kniepp  99/100 
B Grade    Ian Latter   88/100 
C Grade    Norm Simms  85/100 
Our thanks go to Rodney and Shaun Watson for 
setting up, running the shoot and cleaning up at the 
end of the day plus Terry Forest for running  the 
Canteen.  
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New Shooters Day—November 
We had eleven new shooters attend the November  
new shooters day. They shot 2 rounds of modified 
five stand and had a thoroughly good time. Nathan 
brown  brought three of his mates along. Nathan 
also shot at Field and Game the following weekend 
and he shot a creditable score. He is  keen and has 
joined the club and got his licence application into 
the ACT Firearms registry.  
The new shooters days are popular and we are 
getting a good trickle of new members coming 
through. 
 
 
 

Sporting Clays—November 
Canberra Inter’s November Sporting (28th) was a 
very wet affair indeed.  Having rained all night, a 
couple of squads slithered their way to the range 
via a very muddy road. 
A few decided not to shoot but most decided to 
give it a go and got soaked for their effort.  While 
waiting to shoot, several members voiced their 
disquiet regarding the National bodies decision to 
allow SSAA, F&G Fed and F&G Aust members to 
compete at the nationals but NOT at Club level; 
stating this could cripple Sporting Clays at some 
club and mean quite a financial loss.  I’m sure we 
will hear more on this in the future. Our 
congratulations to Rodney Kneipp for his High 
Gun win 87/100 in trying conditions. 
 



 

 

Simulated Field—November 
The Field and Game (graded handicap) event 
conducted on the 14th November incorporated a sub 
gauge event kindly sponsored by Fil Petriella of 
Perazzi Australia, thank you Fil. Regular showers 
made for a rather wet weekend but that didn’t 
prevent some good scores being achieved and the 
11+ squads of participants from enjoying 
themselves. It was very positive to see a number of 
new faces around the clubhouse as well as our 
regular visitors from Cooma, Bermagui and 
Goulburn. Our sincerest appreciation goes to 
Lorraine who did a fantastic job in the canteen 
producing an impressive range of fresh sandwiches 
and assorted delights. Our gratitude is also 
extended to John in the office and all those that 
helped set the range and prepare the grounds on 
Saturday as well as packing away all the gear (in 
the rain) after the shoot. 
 
High Gun: Andrew Paddison 90 (OTG) 
AA: Mark Gschwend 89 
A: Peter Richards 97, Simon Weeding 94, Tim Post 
93 (after count-back) 
B: Mario Magrin 104, Wayne Webster 100, Dave 
McCarthy 97 
C: Lance Gifford 97 
Ladies: Elspeth Dunn 88, Barbie Magrin 85, Emma 
Stockley 84 
Juniors: Mitch Webster 93, Jim Fanning 89, 
Michael Tot 81 
Sub Gauge: Barry Dunn 83, Norm Simms 80, Russ 
Howlett 62 
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Perazzi Australia Pty Ltd 
www.perazzi.com.au 
Tel  0417 498 161       Fax  02 6242 7559 
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